

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

REGION 6 1445 ROSS AVENUE, SUITE 1200 DALLAS TX 75202-2733

JAN 1 1 2016

Mr. Stuart Spencer Associate Director Office of Air Quality Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 5301 Northshore Drive North Little Rock, Arkansas 72118-5317

Dear Mr. Spencer:

Thank you for your letter of December 20, 2016, to the Regional Administrator requesting approval for the discontinuation of the SO₂ monitor at the El Dorado site (AQS-05-139-0006). The responsibility for approval of air monitoring network modifications has been delegated from the Regional Administrator to the Associate Director of Air Programs. Your letter provides the analysis needed to show discontinuation of this monitor meets all requirements of 40 Code of Federal Regulations 58.14 (c); therefore, the request is approved. Please enter the end date for the monitor into AQS once it is discontinued.

Please contact Mike Miller of my staff at (214) 665-7550 if you have any questions.

Sincerely yours,

Guy R. Donaldson

Associate Director for Air,

Multimedia Division

By K Dah